
The April meeting of the Johnstown Town board was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chair 

Mawhinney. The meeting was posted in 3 locations in the town and on the town’s web page 

and face book page. Present: Robert Mawhinney, Scott Fleming, Brad Mair, Jeff Hillmann, Jim 

O’Leary, Patsy Weber and Mary Mawhinney. 

The pledge was recited. The agenda was reviewed and approved on a Fleming/O’Leary motion. 

The fire/EMS was moved up. Everything seems to be moving along. It was noted the town had 

no calls during the month. Officer Barrett from the sheriff’s department was present to see if 

the town had any problems. 

A Fleming/Mair motion to approve the clerk’s report with the following correction O’Leary was 

not present. The clerk will update the minutes. An O’Leary/Hillmann motion to approve the 

treasurer’s report carried. A Mair/O’Leary motion to transfer funds and pay the bills, carried. 

Road work for 2024 was discussed and agreed to do Emerald Grove Rd S of Co MM with a 

scratch coat, Kemp Rd and Scharine Rd Items 1801-03-04-05 on an O’Leary/Fleming motion. 

The ATV routes were discussed and opening all the Co Rds at an additional cost of $750 ( we 

have paid 250 for Co A) on a Fleming/O’Leary motion. 

Community Center- outside everything is fine. The water problem is still unsolved, still working 

with water companies  and well drillers to see what can be done. Scott will check with Madison 

to see if there are any other options that would work. 

The proposed driveway for the Cullen property will need 2 culverts. 

The Ludeking rezone has been scheduled for June 17 at 5:30 pm. 

The next meeting will be May 20 at 6:00 pm. 

An O’Leary/Fleming motion to adjourn carried Meeting adjourned at 6:30. 

Annual town meeting called to order. A Jeff Hillmann/Jon Hillmann motion 

 to approve the agenda carried. 

Community center discussion. Those present felt we should not close the hall for public use.  A 

Mair/O’Leary motion to raise the donation fee for town residents to $100, for activities 

without alcohol. 

Questions on fire/EMS when they plan on starting to dig, with any luck it may be this fall.  

Still having problems with the garbage and trash pickup, they changed the day of pickup to 

Monday taking some time to get everyone on the same page.  

No other business the meeting was adjourned. 

Mary Mawhinney clerk 
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